January 20th, 2022 Supervisors Minutes

Chairman Clapper called the January 20th, 2022 Supervisor's meeting to order.

The following members were present: Don Clapper, Ted Bittinger, Mike Ferguson

The minutes from the December 16th Supervisor's meeting were approved as written.

The Treasurers report was distributed to each Supervisor for review.

The Re-organization meeting minutes were approved as written.

Chairman Clapper opened with Privilege of the floor - No Comment

On a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a request for fire police from Marion Volunteer Fire Co. for a non-emergency event (Ice Fest) that is planned in the borough on January 29^{th.}

On a Ferguson/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a request from Kristine Crawford to have Brenda Hill appointed as her Deputy Tax collector. Kathy Frazier is no longer interested in being the Deputy.

On a Bittinger/Clapper motion carried unanimously the Supervisors approved Resolution #2022-01 Disposition of Records. The specific records are listed in the resolution.

On a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved Resolution # 2022-02 accepting land for the purpose of a road, specifically Treeline Drive.

On a Ferguson/Bittinger motion unanimously the Supervisors approved Resolution #2022-03 accepting land for the purpose of a road, specifically Rising Sun Lane.

On a Bittinger/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved our dates for Spring Bulk Days as May 20 & 21.

On a Ferguson/Bittinger motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved the date for the Shred Day as May 14.

On a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved the advertisement for bids. They will be advertised on Feb 7th & 11th for an opening on March 3rd.

On a Bittinger/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved paying of the bills.

There was no Old Business

Under New Business

• Chairman Clapper shared an email that we received from David Nicholas once again. Chairman Clapper expressed, I guess appreciation of the blinking light that we installed on Mower Road has worn off and now he is taking pictures of speed display devices used in the Borough of Chambersburg and requesting that the Township install one on Mower Road. I want to reiterate my insistence that we do not start this because there would be no end to the requests. Once again, every car has a speed display closer to their eyes than anything we could place along the road, it is called a speedometer. Mr. Ferguson & Mr. Bittinger concurred and no action was taken.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:24 p.m. on a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously.